
No.D/Addl.Dir./SM/Edn./MCD/HQ/2023/150	 	 	 	 Dated: 10.07.2023


Office Order


In view of the heavy rainfall and the alert issued by the Indian Meteorological 
Department (IMD) regarding adverse weather conditions in Delhi, it has been decided that all 
MCD schools, MCD Aided and Recognised schools will remain closed for students on 
11.07.2023 for well-being of our students in light of the inclement weather conditions.


Students must be informed, well in advance, about the closure of the schools on 
11.07.2023 (Tuesday) so that they do not venture out.


However, all HoSs and teachers shall come to schools as usual. All offices shall also be 
working.


This issues with the approval of the Competent Authority. 


(Sujata Malik)

Addl. Dir. Education


All Zonal DDE/ADEs & School Inspectors


All School Principals/Incharges & Teachers

through concerned Zonal DDE/ADE’s


Copy to: -

1. Hon’ble Mayor, MCD

2. PS to Commissioner for kind information of Commissioner, MCD

3. Director/Addl. Commissioner (Education)


4. All. Addl. Dir. (Edn.)


5. Office Copy

Municipal Corporation of Delhi

Education Department: HQ


15th Floor, Dr. SPM Civic Centre, JLN Marg, 
New Delhi 110002


